FEBRUARY

Dear Pastor and Church Family,

THE YOUNGS CHURCH-PLANTING MISSIONARIES TO COLOMBIA

We would like to thank you for reading our 58th prayer letter!

Important: We have an Answer Regarding Colombia!

To all who have specifically prayed for our family regarding our ministry taking place in Colombia or Mexico... thank you. **By faith, we will be returning to Colombia.** This was not an easy decision, nor was it one that did not have many hours of prayer and counsel. We will miss Mexico in the coming months as much as we have missed Colombia.

Our option moving forward is the: **Nomad Visa.** This option allows us to go back into Colombia by stating we have sufficient funds to live in the country because we are employed by a "company" outside of Colombia. This visa is typically good for six months or up to two years at a time and is renewable.

Will you continue praying for us in these ways:

- 1. For the remaining time in Mexico to go well and that we will be a blessing to the churches here.
- 2. That we continue to progress and grow in the language.

Ministry Opportunities: How Are We Serving

Blake has the opportunity to lead the music in one of the churches and is currently involved in discipleship. Please pray for Marlon for him to be receptive to the Gospel and these classes as we go through the Bible together. It has been encouraging listening to his questions and responses thus far. Blake will also be going to Cuba with Jonathan Anderson for a few days with another missionary to take medicines and other needed items to some national pastors. There will be several ministry classes while they are there to encourage and help the national pastors and others who are serving in the ministries in Cuba.

Time left in Mexico: 4 months

BLAKE & BRIDGETTE YOUNG

BLAKEANDBRIDGETTE@GMAIL.COM | (865) 985-6085 | COLOMBIANINITIATIVE.COM f @



SENDING CHURCH

